




 

 

 
 

 
 

 
13 May 2022 

 
THE PHILIPPINE STOCK EXCHANGE, INC. 
6th Floor, PSE Tower  
28th St. corner 5th Ave.  
BGC, Taguig City 
 

Attention:  Ms. Alexandra D. Tom Wong  
OIC, Disclosure Department 
======================================== 

 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
On 29 April 2022, the Philippine Stock Exchange, Inc. (PSE) requested for a clarification in 
relation to the news article entitled “BDO, UnionBank face sanctions over hacked accounts” 
posted at Inquirer.net on April 29, 2022, to which BDO Unibank, Inc. (the Bank) responded on 
the same day.  
 
In a correspondence dated 12 May 2022, the PSE required the submission of the following, we 
quote: 
 

1. Nature of the sanctions imposed by BSP (whether monetary or not); 
2. Impact on the business, financial condition and operations of the Bank, if any; and 
3. Status of the examination/investigation. 

 
We respond as follows: 
 

1. There are no monetary sanctions imposed by the Bangko Sentral ng Pilipinas (BSP). 
2. The BSP action has no material impact on the business, financial condition and 

operations of the Bank. 
3. The related examination by the BSP has been completed. 

 
Thank you and kind regards. 
  

Very truly yours, 
  

 
 
Elmer B. Serrano 
Chief Information Officer 

 


